
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

4th November 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Wye Valley Falconry Visit 

 

We have arranged a visit from Wye Valley Falconry to come to school on Thursday 24th November.  

 

This is part of our topic ‘Down in the Woods.’ Blue Class will have an educational talk to learn about 

the bird’s diet, habitats and lifestyle. They will then get the chance to hold the owl and ask 

questions of their own. 

 

We are asking for a voluntary contribution of £7.50 to cover the cost of Wye Valley Falconry to 

visit school. We realise this seems expensive but it would cost far more if we were to visit a 

falconry centre. 

 

Please let Mrs Dorans or Mrs Lewis know in the strictest confidence if you have any difficulties 

paying.  

 

Please note that we may need to cancel this event if it is not financially viable. Please pay via  

Payments4schools. If you need login details please contact the office. Please complete the slip at 

the bottom of this letter and return to school by 18th November. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Miss Eldon 

Blue Class teacher 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

Hindlip C E First School 
Blue Class Wye Valley Falconry Thursday 24th November 

 

 Child’s Name______________________________ 

 

 I have paid £7.50 for my child to take part in the Falconry visit to school using 

Payments4schools. My receipt number is: …………..…………… 

 

   

    

  

 Signed_________________________          Date____________________ 

Worcestershire County Council 

HINDLIP C.E. FIRST SCHOOL 
Droitwich Road, Fernhill Heath, Worcester, WR3 8RJ 

Tel.  01905 453455  

e-mail:  office@hindlipfirst.worcs.sch.uk 

Website: hindlipfirst.worcs.sch.uk 

Executive Head:  Mr Gromski 
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